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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

This week has seen the term really kick into gear. The school is humming with activity, lettings have started in 

earnest and the music service are 2 weeks into their provision. I’m delighted to say that through our commitment 

to music in the school, and Tom’s brilliant oversight, we were nominated by Camden for the Music Mark. This is a 

national award for schools that have provision that is seen as showing commitment to music for all. It really is a 

fantastic achievement and one that comes in a week when we finally feel confident enough to have Tom’s room 

come back into use! He and the children are delighted that this is the case and we look forward to the sights and 

sounds that come out of there through the children’s creative pursuits. Phil 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH 
October is Black History month in the UK and as a school we are 
celebrating the lives of many famous (and not so famous) figures 
from history. The lives of people like; Katherine Johnson (NASA 
scientist), Lilian Bader (first black woman to join the Women’s 
RAF), Paul Stephenson (Civil Rights campaigner), Mae Jemison 
(astronaut) and Walter Tull (professional footballer and officer in 
WWI) to name just a few. Added to this recent events around the 
world will be discussed as part of PHSE lessons, alongside phase 
assemblies in the last week of half term focused on the 
importance of celebrating the contribution of BAME people in 
society. Our Twitter feed and website will contain regular updates 
of what is going on too. 
It should be recognised though that PH started on the road of 

changing our curriculum to have a clearer anti-racist dimension 

pre-pandemic. That process is ongoing, with us reviewing our 

topics within the curriculum, to see how we can express the 

diversity of our community within it. Practically this means looking 

at traditional topics through the lens of the involvement of key 

BAME figures and/or choosing books to study that are more 

representative of the community the school serves than might 

have ordinarily been used. We will continue to share our journey 

over the coming years as this develops further. 
 

Camden has some exciting events programme as 

part of Black History Season, with a jam-packed 

schedule of activities for everyone to enjoy. 

Please see below the calendar about Black 

History Season from October to December in Camden with a 

season of celebrations and events to get involved with ! 

SCOOTER/BIKE PARKING 
We have had reports of scooters and bikes 
being left in parts of the school that, during 

the full covid restrictions, were permitted. Please be 
aware ALL child bikes and scooters should be left in the 
area to the front of the school that is secure during the 
day. No scooters should be left near the MUGA or Year R 
areas and no child bikes should be kept in the front area 
– this space is for staff/visitor ADULT bikes only. If your 
child attends P3, the gate will be opened for you by a 

member of staff.  Thanks for your help with this. 

Library Books Amnesty 
We are delighted that the library is now open again and 

children may borrow up to 2 books. However, many 

children still have books they borrowed back in 2020 

before the first lockdown, or borrowed last year. Please 

have a really good hunt at home for school library books, 

which can be identified with stickers on the spine, and 

the school stamp and barcode inside the 

front cover. Please return library books as 

soon as possible so that your child can start 

to borrow books from the library again.  

PE Kits 

Thank you to all the parents purchasing PE kits! It’s so 
nice to see parents getting used to the SchoolMoney 
system. There are some T-shirts out of stock but please 
don’t  worry  because  we have  ordered them.  The  
company we use also cater to many other schools and 
they have mentioned that it may take a month for new 
orders to come in during this period. We will let you 
know as soon as the new stock arrives so you can order 
them. Thanks! Lyra 
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Parent Consultations 

Mon. 1st November 2021 & 

Wed. 20th April 2022 
We intend to run our autumn parent consultations on 
Monday 1st November 2021 and our summer parent 

consultations on Wednesday 20th April 2022, please put these 
important dates on your calendars. They will run throughout the day 
and as a consequence school will be closed for all pupils with learning 
provided for all children to complete at home. The consultations will be 
undertaken remotely, via Zoom and booking will be via 
Teachers2Parents. Links will be sent prior to half term.  
If you have changed your email address recently and have not informed 
us, please email:  admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

Parent Reps 
Now we are all back in school (EYFS 
included) we are in a position to look at 

our Class Parent Rep positions. Amal (one of our 
parent governors) and I have discussed the best 
way forward for this year. The link below is to a 
Google Form that will allow us to ascertain 
interest. If you are interested, please complete the 
form by Monday 11th October. Amal will then 
make contact with you to discuss things in more 
detail. We hope to have the full parent 
representation before half term to discuss ideas in 
a more formal setting together.    
https://forms.gle/TJXEFxAM9hvf58YEA 

 

On Monday 18th October, please join us in wearing 

your LOUDEST shirt possible, and bringing in a £1 

donation to support AVUK.  

Auditory Verbal UK are a charity that raises funds and 
awareness for deaf babies and children.  

They wish for deaf children to have the same 
opportunity to listen and speak as equals 

alongside their hearing peers. 

Wear your loudest clothes to create a sound future for deaf 
children on 18th October 2021 

 #LOUDshirtday 

https://forms.gle/BGT79RdaLf1rCmTa8


 




